
 

Term 4 Week 9 
 

Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents 

With just over a week until the end of the 2011 school year activities continue at a frenetic pace. We are all 

looking forward to the Year 6 Farewell tomorrow night and with over 300 in attendance it certainly has been a 

major organisational undertaking and my sincere thanks go to the organising committee for their efforts leading 

up to this very special occasion. 

The Presentation Day organising committees are also putting the final touches to next Tuesday’s ceremonies. 

Admin staff in particular have a major role in co-ordinating and printing the hundreds of certificates which then 

need to be signed by various people as well as ensuring that everything matches the nominated students and 

classes. We hope you can join us on this day of celebration and recognition of all efforts during the year. It will 

give me great pleasure to announce our school leaders for 2012 as well. 

Tenders have closed for the OOSH operating within Floraville School. The successful applicant will be advised 

tomorrow afternoon and it is anticipated that the new service will commence operation from Monday 9th January 

with a vacation care program. The current operators will remain open for business until Friday, 23rd December. 

Students enrolled or enrolling at Floraville PS will have priority to access the new service. 

I would like to thank Mrs White for her efforts in securing good quality and value for our book packs. You will 

have received a list of the contents and prices and I believe they do represent good value for money. It will also 

ensure that every child has all of the requirements for each grade and be able to start the New Year fully 

prepared. The office is now accepting payments but will not be able to issue receipts for new kinders until next 

year. 

Thank you for your ongoing support during this very busy time. 

 

Nielsine Oxenford 

Principal 

 
 



Deputy’s Message 
 

Positive Affirmation – Confidence 
This week‟s affirmation; „I choose how I feel by the way I think and talk‟. This affirmation is about 
Confidence. This reminds us that we are designing our own path in life every day. If we are thinking and 
saying bad things then we will end up feeling down. Think positively each day, think about  nice things 
and say nice things to other people and you‟ll feel so good.  
 
                  
Floraville School Presentation Day 2011 

As a valued member of our school community, we would like to extend an invitation to you for the annual Floraville 

Public School Presentation Day Ceremony. As a school community we appreciate the significance that merit and 

recognition plays in the lives of our young students and we take great pride in welcoming you to help us celebrate 

the achievements of our school, our students, our teachers and our school community. 

Where: Floraville Public School Hall 

When:  Tuesday 13
th

 December 2011 

            Infants -   K-2            Ceremony  9.30- 11.00 am 

            Primary - Years 3-6   Ceremony 11.30-1.30 pm 

Please note: All K-2 students receive an award on the day but notification will be sent to the parents of students 
receiving a class award, a Program Achieve Award or any other special award. 
 
Primary students: notification will be sent to the parents of students receiving a class award, a Program Achieve 
Award or any other special award 

 
Student Progress 

 
It is so pleasing to read our students‟ reports and see so much progress in each student. Parents might like to know 
that while this is a stressful time of the year for teachers as they spend at least sixty hours at home, on top of 
working full time, writing reports, it can also be a lovely time of the year as it is common to come across teachers 
having „feel good‟ conversations about the amazing progress of certain students. 
 
In our school, the combination of quality teaching programs, professional, dedicated teachers, STLA (reading 
support), Reading Recovery and Learning Support Team Meetings ensures that every child has the opportunity to 
progress forward with their learning. At Floraville we ensure that no child „slips through the net‟ and we undoublty 
act when it becomes apparent that there is an obstacle to a child‟s learning. 
 
Of course, the missing piece of this is the role that our caring and supporting parents play. We are indeed fortunate 
in that we have the support of parents in our dealings with the children and that this in turn creates a wonderful 
caring community feel. 
 
As one who is leaving this amazing school, I know I will miss this community, with its strong leadership, team of 
committed teachers and wonderful students who are keen to learn. 

 

Year 6 Fun Day 
 
Year 6….take a bow! What a fabulous Fun Day! Year 6 were so motivated to provide exciting stalls and our 
children loved it. Visiting parents commented on the superb behavior of our students as they roamed freely around 
to each stall with their friends.  
 
The stalls were just amazing….from staring competitions, commando courses, Floraville‟s next Top Model 
(complete with paparazzi), ice-cream shops, sock wresting, target throws, soccer goal shoot out to sponge throws 
and water pistol targets. Fun, fun….fun!!!! 
 
Of course we must thank the parents who put in so much effort supporting their students in this endeavor.  Your 
students are an absolute credit to you and we feel good that we are sending such a responsible and caring cohort 
of students off to high school. 
 
Well done Year 6! 
 

 



      
The exciting staring competition…Jack is so good at it!      …and Spiderman was visiting for the day…and we don‟t 

know his real identity yet! 

           
       Singstar is always popular! 

   
 
 

        
Fun, fun, fun…..    
                                                                                                  Best mates who ran a great target ball activity! 

 
   



        
 
Even Mr Marshall got into the fun…visiting the nail polish stand! 

 

 
 

Josh and Antonio…making a big effort to impress! 
 

 

  

 

 

  

 

NUMBER ONE IN THE WORLD!!!! 

Each week the Mathletics trophy is 

highly contested between every class. 

Traditionally students have accepted 

the trophy after gaining 7,000 and 

sometimes 10,000 points toward their 

class tally. This week Isaac Ireland of 

3/4O made an out of this world effort 

and amassed an amazing total of over 

21,000 points. This earned Isaac the 

esteemed title of Number One in the 

world in the Mathletics Hall of Fame. 

Exceptional !!! 

 



 Recognising Zac  and Giorgia of 3/4O. 

  

 

 

  

 
 

 

Floraville P.S. Currently Focusing on Playground – Stop, Freeze, Teacher 
 
This initiative requires our students to stop and freeze on the bell and wait for teacher‟s instructions to 
leave the playground in an orderly way. 
 
 

Office 
 
Office hours 8.30am to 3.15pm 
 

Please make sure you have the correct money when paying for activities or 
excursions. Please note we do not have EFTPOS. 
 
PLEASE REMEMBER TO CHECK LOST PROPERTY IF YOUR CHILD HAS MISPLACED ANY OF THEIR 
BELONGINGS. LOCATED OUTSIDE THE CANTEEN. PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU LABEL YOUR CHILDREN‟S 
BELONGINGS 
 
Please be aware that the school has a bounce back service that is used to notify parents of any change of 
arrangements to times for students returning from excursions, camp or major sporting events. All you 
need to do is text the word “flora” to 19922767 and you will receive any updated information the office has 
on hand. 
 
 
 
 

100 WRITING CLUB IN 1/2R 

Today I had the pleasure of hearing 

some exceptional pieces of writing 

about Saltwater Crocodiles. 

Congratulations to Sam Norman, 

Alexia Street, Eve Oxenham, Isabella 

Halpin and Makenzi Harvey. Their 

information texts gave a rich 

knowledge and understanding about 

these amazing reptiles. Well done. 



School News 
 

K-2 Assembly 

Due to the „busyness‟ of the last week of term, the K-2 assembly for Week 10 will be brought forward to Week 9 

(Thursday 8
th
 December) at 2.15pm in the school hall. This will be the last opportunity for students to receive their 

Floraville Badge for 2011. Please remember that these awards need to be earned and not every child automatically 

receives a badge each year. They must follow the values of the school pencil system of Confidence, Persistence, 

Organisation, Getting Along and Quality. These attributes need to be observed by teachers in the classroom and 

the playground.  

 

Uniform Shop 

ON the Friday 27th Jan 2012, the UNIFORM SHOP will be open from 1pm - 4pm for parents who might need to 
get new uniforms after you have done a holiday clean out, or for any new kindy parents who may have forgotten 
something. 
 If you need to contact me about anything regarding the Uniform Shop, you can either SMS or ring me on 0413 007 
448. 
 The Uniform Shop would like to wish all families and Teachers a very Merry Christmas and a safe and Happy 
2012. 
 Thank you 
Debbra Hector 
 

     Library 
Congratulations to our Lexile Legend Thomas Saultry. Thomas is an enthusiastic Lexile reader from 1 D/J who 

enjoys visiting the library every day to search for a new challenging book to read. Well done Thomas!  

Congratulations to the following Blue Star Award recipients who have earned 25 Lexile points; Angus Piper, Liam 
Crawford and Mikayla Costanzi.  
 
Congratulations to our Red Star Award recipient Brett Stevens who has earned 50 Lexile points.  
 
Congratulations to our Bronze Star Award recipient Esther Kim 
who has earned 25 Lexile points.  
 
Finally, huge congratulations to Travis Richmond and Will Morrow 

who have both amassed an amazing 250 Lexile points and 

earned the Silver Star Award.  

A special mention to 2/3 J for obtaining the class Lexile Award two 

weeks in a row.  

Keep up the great effort.   

 

 

   Band 
 

Carols on the Green – the band would like to invite any ex-band members or musical family members (brothers, 

sisters, parents or grandparents) who play a concert band instrument to join in with us for Carols on the Green.  

Tutoring – Please remember it is your responsibility to let your tutor know if you are unable to attend a lesson for 

any reason. If you do not let your tutor know, you will be charged for that lesson. Keep practising - we have lots of 

performance opportunities coming up. Band fees are now overdue. Please make your payment to the front office. 

Band Christmas Party – our band Christmas party will be held on 14
th
 December. We will leave school at around 

10:30am and return after a fun-filled time at Zone Empire. Cost will be advised soon and if your band fees are fully 

paid you will be subsidised for part of the cost of this excursion.  

Upcoming events/performances for Term 4 

 13
th
 December – School Presentation Day 

 14
th
 December – Carols on the Green 

 14
th
 December – Band Christmas party 

Mrs Blake 

 



Belmont Community Carols 

On Friday night 6 Floraville band members represented our school in the massed band for the local community‟s 

Carols by Candlelight. They performed along with students from Belmont HS, Whitebridge HS, Belmont PS and 

Jewells PS. After a quick change in venue to avoid the unseasonal weather, the band played popular carols such 

as Jingle Bells, Away In A Manger, Joy To The World and Silent Night for the community carol singing. It was an 

enjoyable night and a great start to our festive season. 

  

P&C  News 
 

Belmont Retravision continues to sponsor the Floraville P & C please bring in a 

copy of any receipts from the store.  We receive 1% commission for each purchase.  

 

 

NEVER LOOK DOWN TO TEST THE GROUND BEFORE TAKING YOUR NEXT STEP; ONLY HE WHO KEEPS HIS EYE 

FIXED ON THE FAR HORIZON WILL FIND HIS RIGHT ROAD. 

IT WOULD BE APPRECIATED IF SOME DRIVERS COULD RECONSIDER THEIR DRIVING HABITS.  THE INCIDENCE OF 

UNSAFE PRACTICE IN FRONT OF THE SCHOOL NEEDS TO CEASE. 

 CAROLS ON THE GREEN 

Next Wednesday 14 December will be the annual Carols on the Green.  The P and C are in support of the school’s 

request that older siblings are still supervised on the night and are not allowed to attend the school on their own.  

The night is a family evening and please do not bring alcohol.   

A BBQ will be run on the night and we appreciate any help on the night.  If you are able to help please let Elaina 

Gavri know before hand or just come to the BBQ area on the night.  We are all there on the night with our 

families so if we can share the work around it makes the night more enjoyable.  We will be accepting the return of 

the raffle tickets on the night as well.  Thanks for your support.  

P & C MEETING 

Last night was the final P and C meeting for the year.  Thank you to the parents that were able to attend.  It was 

confirmed that at this time there will be vacation care at Floraville during the holidays.  Details were finalised for 

the Carols night and we were updated in regards to the delivery of the final electronic white boards.  The 

Principal, Ms Oxenford thanked the P and C for their work throughout the year.  Thanks to the Floraville 

community.   

 UNIFORM SHOP 

The uniform shop at this time will be open on Friday 27 January, the time and details will be confirmed and will be 

on one of the front notice boards.  Two of the ladies in the shop will be finishing this year.  Deb Hector would 

appreciate some more volunteers for next year.  If you are able to help in 2012 please attend the uniform shop 

and speak to one of the ladies.  

The P and C still have the magnetic display folders for sale if you require any, order form is below.  They hold  

notes that can be stored on the fridge.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Floraville Public School Merchandise Order 

Name: ___________________________________________ Class or Phone: _____________ 

Magnetic Display Pockets A4 Size__________ @ $4.00 each = $ _________ 

Total enclosed $ _________. Please make cheques payable to the P&C Association. 



Newcastle Permanent Offer 

The Newcastle Permanent is again offering the school P and C $300 for any person 

associated with the school that takes out a new home loan.  Please consider the 

Newcastle Permanent for your new home loans.   So call in at the Jewells or Belmont 

branch for further details.   

 Nextra Newsagents at both Belmont Citi Centre and Lake Fair Mt Hutton. 

 5% of all purchases (excluding lottery products, bus tickets, phone recharges & tobacco products) will be donated 
to the P&C. 
Just take a copy of your receipt to the school office. It‟s that easy to help us raise 
funds for our school. 
Thanks to Aeron Gribble for his support.  
There is also a great range of printer cartridges available at NEXTRA 
 
Today is the last day of School Banking. Thankyou for your support over the Year 
 

Canteen News 
 

CURRENT CANTEEN ROSTER 

Thursday               8/12/11 -   K.Godfrey, K.Collins 

Friday        9/12/11  -   K.Woodger, D.Glover, S.Oxenham, S.Condon 

 

Monday     12/12/11        -   T.Garred, J.Jones, S.Jolley 

Tuesday     13/12/11 -   D.Shaw, M.Curry, J.Roskell  - “Presentation Day” 

Wednesday         14/12/11        -   S.Sweet, V.Shoesmith – “Carols on the Green”  

Thursday             15/12/11        -   CANTEEN CLOSED 

Friday                  16/12/11        -   CANTEEN CLOSED -- “Last day of the school year” 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

The Canteen Committee is aware as it is nears the end of the year that many other events and work can crop up 

and for some  volunteers that may mean not being able to work their day in the canteen.  

If you are a canteen volunteer and have not as yet advised Margaret that you are no longer able to volunteer in the 

school canteen or unable to volunteer on a particular day can you please notify her as soon as you possibly can. 

At the moment volunteers are desperately needed for most days of the week for the next 3 weeks of the school 

term, if you are able to assist please see Margaret in the canteen as soon as possible 

COMING UP 

 Canteen volunteer applications out NOW! 
 Christmas Lunch Bags available NOW! 
 Presentation Day – next Tuesday 13

th
 December – CANTEEN WILL NOW BE OPEN 

 Carols at Floraville (under the COLA) – next Wednesday 14
th
 December 

 Last Day Canteen open for 2011 is next Wednesday 14
th
 December 

 Canteen Closed from Thursday 15
th
 December for cleaning until the end of term, reopens Term 1  2012 

 

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS CHRISTMAS GET TOGETHER 

HO, HO, HO 

Margaret and the Canteen Committee would like to invite you to a “Christmas Night Out”. 

When: Monday 19
th
 December 2011   Time:  7.00pm 

Where: At the Gunyah Hotel (Swill & Grill Restaurant), Belmont    

 



If you volunteered your time to the canteen or events that involved the canteen at any time in  

2011 than you are most welcome to join us.  

Please place your name on the list in the canteen and we look forward to catching up with you there. 

CHRISTMAS LUNCH BAGS 

Available for a few more days - the Special Christmas lunch bags  

Please order prior to 9.00am with name, class, Christmas bag required and correct monies if possible. 

 

Bag 1  -    RUDOLPH 

 

 

Bag 2 –   SANTA 

 

 

Bag 3 –    ELVES 

 

 

Bag 4 – JINGLE BELLS 

 

Cocktail Frankfurts 

Sauce 

Quench drink 

Treat                4.50 

 

Salad Tub – small 

Quench Drink 

Treats 

                     4.70 

 

 

Sausage Roll 

Sauce 

Flavoured milk 

Treat                $4.00 

 

6 Popcorn Chicken 

Smiley Drink 

Treat           $5.20 

                                                                                      

CANTEEN STOCK 

 

In the lead up to the end of the year stock in the canteen will be lower than normal. 

Lunch orders will still be taken at the canteen but if the item you are requesting is not available canteen staff will 

discuss this with the student and an alternative will be given.  

Please advise on the lunch bag if for health reasons no substitutes can be given.  

 

DRINKS AVAILABLE THIS SUMMER – Term 4 2011 and Term 1 2012 

 

**   Water   $1.00    **  Apple / Orange Juice  $1.40 

**   Calciyum  $1.40    **  Passion Juice  $1.60 

**   Plain Milk  $1.40    **  FOCUS Playwater  $1.40 

**   Flavoured Milk $1.40    **  Quench   $1.40 

 

 



ICEBLOCKS AVAILABLE THIS SUMMER – Term 4 2011 and Term 1 2012 

 

**   Icy Twist   $1.00   **  Jelly Sticks                   20c each 

**   Paddle Pops  $1.20   **  TNTs                  .50c 

**   Frozen Yoghurt  $1.50   **  Juice Cups      .60c  

**  Callipo Minis   $1.00   **  Quelch 99% Fruit Tubes           .50c   

**  Lemonade Icy Pole  $1.00  

SUMMER CANTEEN SPECIALS 

 

 RYLAN’S WRAP (grated cheese, grated carrot, lettuce, chicken or ham and mayo)  $4.20 
 

 Chicken Tenderloin Wraps with lettuce and mayo      $4.20 
 

“CAROLS UNDER THE COLA” – NEXT THURSDAY 

Next Wednesday night – 14th December the annual carols at Floraville will be held. 

Volunteers are needed at the canteen stall on the night of “Carols under the COLA” –Wednesday 14th December. 

If you are able to volunteer your time to the canteen on Carols night please let Margaret know. 

Only half an hour of volunteer‟s time will be needed on the night.  

The canteen will be open to sell chips, drinks and lollies. 

If you are able to help out please complete the form below and return to Margaret ASAP. Thank you. 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

YES, I can help at the canteen at “Carols under the COLA” next Wednesday 14
th
 December 2011 

 

Name: ___________________________________________________ 

 

Contact Number (if Margaret needs to contact you): ______________________________________________ 

 

Time:  5.30 – 6.00        6.00-6.30              6.30-7.00          7.00-7.30        7.30-8.00   

   

 

                                                                                                    

     



 

   

 

  

 

 

FLORAVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 

Floraville Public School works within the Healthy School Canteen Program that has been initiated by the  

NSW Government. All food prepared in the canteen is approved for sale. 

 

The canteen holds 2 Red Days - “The Sweetest Day of School” each school term.  

On these 2 days; food that is not sold in the canteen at other times is available for students to enjoy. 

 

We would like to ask for expressions of interest from parents to work in the canteen in 2012.  

If you think you would be able to offer a day of help to the canteen or you know someone who could help for  

example a grandparent, the Canteen Committee would like to hear from you. 

 

If you are able to volunteer your time to the canteen or would like to be on the Emergency Roster please fill  

out the form (s) on the following page. Alternatively see Margaret Osborn of a morning at the canteen or ring  

her on 49 469 137.  

 

Could all future volunteers please send in their forms to Margaret by the end of Term 4 2011 if possible. If this is 

not possible please bring them to Margaret before Friday 10
th
 February 2012 so that the roster can be completed.  

 

This will enable the roster to be out to parents early Term 1 2012 (if there are enough volunteers for a roster  

to be developed) 

 

(If you do forget don‟t panic - another letter will come out in the school bulletin at the beginning of  

Term 1 2012). 

 



To everyone who are future volunteers to the canteen; WELCOME to Floraville.  

 

To those volunteers who continue to work in and support our school canteen THANKYOU and we hope to see   

you once again in 2012. 

  

Without volunteers to work in the canteen our school canteen would not be open 5 days a week. Other schools 

would love to have this luxury. 

   

 Note: Even if you are a volunteer this year and plan to be back next year Margaret requests that you put in an 

application form              

FLORAVILLE SCHOOL CANTEEN 

 Casual Work Available      

        - Employment Guaranteed   

     Where – At our School Canteen 

When –   Either Weekly, Fortnightly or Monthly  

Hours – 8.3o am   to   2.30 pm 

Experience –    Not necessary! Everything you need to know will be learnt in a short space of time. 

Salary –      An “a La Carte” lunch (healthy sandwich); plenty of tea / coffee and best of all friendships made  

with other mums, dads and grandparents. 

Bonus –     Your children will love to see you at their school. You get to spoil them by spending a little extra 

money (all for a good cause – our school) and you get to meet new people within the school 

community and make new friends. 

Applications Close – NEVER 

 

If you are interested please complete the form below. 

Canteen Roster Request 2012 

If Possible please fill in the section below for “A PERMANENT (THOUGH FLEXIBLE) POSITION ON THE  

CANTEEN ROSTER IN 2012” and return to the canteen as soon as you can and definitely by Friday 10
th
 February 

2012. 

Your roster will then be sent home to you with your child in early Term 1 2012. 

Thankyou. 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

NAME: - _______________________________________________________ 

 

TELEPHONE: - __________________________________________________ 

 



 

CHILD‟S NAME & CLASS (IF KNOWN FOR 2012) or CLASS IN 2011:  

________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please nominate below which day and how often you wish to offer your help – 

MONDAY  TUESDAY  WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY       FRIDAY 

  WEEKLY  FORTNIGHTLY  MONTHLY 

**If possible I would like to work with: – ___________________________________________________ 

CANTEEN EMERGENCY ROSTER 

Are you able to help in the canteen at short notice? 

Are you unable to do canteen on a regular basis but would like to help? 

Sometimes the canteen is short handed due to children being sick, work changes and other commitments and  

a swap is unavailable. 

We would like to have an emergency list of parent‟s who can help on these days. 

If you are interested in helping this way, please fill in the form below stating which day (or days) you would be 

available. 

PLEASE return to Margaret in the canteen as soon as possible. Thank-you 

……………………………………………………………………………………… 

Emergency Canteen Roster 2012 

NAME: - ……………………………………………………………………………… 

PHONE: - ……………………………………………………………………………… 

CHILD‟S NAME & CLASS (IF KNOWN): - ……………………………………………………………. 

 

DAY or DAYS AVAILABLE: -  

      Monday     Tuesday  Wednesday       Thursday       Friday  

      All Day 

 or     Morning  8.30 - 11.30  or     Afternoon  11.30 -2.30 

 
 

Community Information 
 

FLORAVILLE OOSH 
 
WWW.FLORAVILLEOOSH.COM         02 4947 7498       0422538130/140 

 

Discovery walks, talks and tours have great school holiday activities.  Go to 

discovery.hunter@environment.nsw.gov.au for a full list of events 

http://www.floravilleoosh.com/
mailto:discovery.hunter@environment.nsw.gov.au


Inzane soccer clinics are conducting classes run by a former Socceroo, Clayton Zane this school holidays. The 

clinics are for boys and girls between the ages of 5 to 14 years. All of our holiday programs will run for five days 

between 9am – 3pm. For more information go to www.inzanefootball.com 

Lake Macquarie City Art Gallery has school holiday fun activities for more information ph 49658260. 

Summer Holiday fun @ your local library. For more information call 49745300 

 

http://www.inzanefootball.com/


 



 


